

#I City for Families
by FamilyCircle® 2011

Date: July 2, 2014

Subject: Phase II Letter Notification for 2014 MFT

(Kehoe Drive, Alice Court and Margaret Court)

Dear Resident:

The City of St Charles is pleased to inform you that we will be beginning Phase II work on the 2014 MFT Street resurfacing and Utility Repair Program beginning the week of July 14.

This phase will consist of the removal and replacement of designated curb and sidewalk. Hours of operation for this phase of the project are between 7:00 AM and 6:00 PM. During this phase it may be necessary at times for residents to park their cars on adjoining streets or across from their homes. Once the new curb and sidewalk have been installed, they must not be driven or walked on for a minimum time period of 72 hours. This will require you to park your vehicle(s) on the street overnight. The City of St Charles Police Department has been notified that residents of this area will be parking overnight on City streets. During the day, please park your vehicle(s) away from the construction area. The contractors will return and remove any necessary formwork, barricades, and restore existing conditions and accessibility after the required concrete cure time.

All homeowners with sprinkler systems near the curb line should mark the sprinkler heads for easy identification by the contractor. Any other privately owned utilities or decorative items should also be marked or removed until construction has been completed to help prevent damage. The City of St Charles will not repair any sprinkler systems or decorative items in the City right of way areas. Please take extra caution when driving and be aware of children who may be playing nearby and construction workers and equipment.

We appreciate your understanding during these times and apologize for any inconvenience that this construction may cause. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 630-377-4418 or via email: glong@stcharlesil.gov. Brian Herrmann, Project Coordinator — Mapping, is also available by calling 630-377-4980. Please direct all questions or concerns to either myself or Mr. Herrmann.

Sincerely,

Gary E. Long

Public Works Engineering Project Coordinator

Cc: Ward Aldermen